
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 

BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING: 24 MAY 2011 

IMMIGRATION AND CITIZENSHIP PORTFOLIO 

(BE11/0504) Program 4.2:   Onshore Detention Network 

Senator Cash (L&CA109) asked: 

Are the telephones available for staff use restricted in any way in terms of overseas 
dialling ability?  

Answer: 

DIAC staff generally do not have access to International Direct Dial calls through the 
PABX system.  The call out number to gain access to International Direct Dial is 
limited to senior staff. 
 
 


